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TWO RIVERS PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT
BOARD OF EDUCATION

Regular School Board Meeting — September 10, 2018
The meeting was called to order by Vice President Jennifer Harteau at 6:30 p.m.

The following members were present: Commissioners Gregory Ross, Julie Schroeder,
Maria Veldre, and Jennifer Harteau. Commissioners Zak Peterson, Randy Williams and
Jaimie Salta were excused.

Written notice of this meeting was sent to the news media on Friday, September 7, 2018,

‘The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Motion by Com. Schroeder, seconded by Com. Veldre, to approve the agenda as posted;
motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Com. Ross, seconded by Com. Schroeder, to approve the minutes of the
Regular School Board Meeting of August 13, 2018; motion carried unanimously. Motion
by Com. Veldre, seconded by Com. Ross to approve the minutes of the Committee of the
Whole Board Meeting of August 27, 2018; motion carried unanimously.

Recognition of invited visitors and guests: L.B. Clarke 5" Grade students shared their
experiences of transitioning from the elementary to middle school. They stated that they
were nervous, but like the Advisor/Advisec class, the additional freedom and all of the
new people that they are meeting.

Questions and comments from citizens on agenda items: None.

Communications: None.

Financial Statements:
A, Motion by Com. Schroeder, seconded by Com. Ross, to approve August bills in
the amount of $936,074.02; motion carried unanimously.
B. Motion by Com. Ross, seconded by Com. Veldre to approve August
Referendum bills in the amount of $28,975.43; motion carried unanimously.
C./D. Activity funds and financial statements reviewed.

Board Committee Reports: None.
Old Business: None.

New Business:

A, Motion by Com. Veldre, seconded by Com. Schroeder, to approve the 2018-2019
Board Goals; motion carried unanimously.

B. Motion by Com, Ross, seconded by Com. Veldre to accept a donation of
$1,542.29 from an anonymous donor to be used to help support healthy Friday
snacks at Magee Elementary School; motion carried unanimously.

C. Motion by Com, Ross, seconded by Com. Schroeder to accept a donation of
$3,000 from an anonymous donor to help offset the cost of morning milk for
Magee Elementary students.

District Administrator’s Report:

School Resource Officer, Jake Glaser, provided an update on Project Safe Child that
took place at the elementary schools during their Back-to-School Night. Fingerprints
were taken and are on file for those who participated. There was a good turnout for this
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event. The Crisis Management Plan was updated and the changes were explained. The
next Community Conversation will take place on Monday, September 17" and the
discussion will be about Kids at Hope. SRO Megan Klumpyan is Monty Greene’s
replacement at L.B. Clarke. She will be referred to as Officer K. She is excited to be
part of the 1..B. Clarke team and will also be a 7™ grade advisor. The middle school
Explorer program will be introduced with high school explorers mentoring the middle
school students. SRO Jason Zipperer is teaching Intro to Criminal Justice and so far
there are 16 students. There will be an Intruder Drill sometime next month. SRO Glaser
also reported that ALICE Trainig for elementary students will take place with a story and
walk to the Rally points. We also have a need for crossing guards, If interested, contact
Officer Glaser or Brian Kohlmeier. Craig Rysticken provided an update on Student
Senate where five students from each grade will comprise the governing body. By the
end of the year there will be one governing student body. He also provided an update on
next week’s Homecoming activities. The bonfire is scheduled for Wednesday evening
from 8:00 — 10:00 p.m. at Neshotah Park. Friday there will be a tailgate party from 5:00
—7:00 p.m, at the north end of the lot with games, face painting, free hotdogs and brats
and a DJ, followed by the football game. There will be a Blood Drive on October 3™
and picture retakes will take place on October o Also, as part of the Safety Grant, we
will have two people at the doors at 7:00 a.m. every week day. Dana McLinn reported
that the first week of school went very well. Character education took place on the first
day and was followed up today with “Be Kind” and “Kindness”. Staff will be trained
next week in STAR Testing, Title I Program Night will take place on Wednesday,
September 19" from 5:00 — 5:30 p.m. and the parent meeting will take place from 5:30 —
6:00 p.m. The theme will be “Dress Like Your Favorite Book”. Next week is Raider
Pride week at Koenig and picture day is October 2" Chad Bauknecht thanked the
anonymous donors for all they do for our students. The healthy Friday snacks will begin
at the end of September and it allows the children to see what good snacks look like and
to try something different. The Mindful Minute will begin at Magee with Maren
Slickman teaching techniques. He also reported that the first week of school was off to a
great start. Tim Wester reported that L.B. Clarke will also start their days with
Mindfulness, which is a calm start to the day and encourages teachers to use this
technique in classrooms as well, There will be an all school assembly on Friday for the
Fall Fundraiser. The Washington D.C. parent meeting will take place on September 24"
or September 26 from 6:00 — 6:30 p.m. Parents are required to attend one of these dates.
Bridgett Klein reported that her staff is working on getting to know the new students
and she wants to thank everyone for their work in preparing for the school year. Next
week there will be training in Math 180 and she is excited to have more resources.
Allies for Mental Health Coaching and Training begins tomorrow. Goals and action
plans will be finalized. Once they are established, they will present to the Board. Lisa
Quistorf thanked the Board for supporting our Board Goals. Upcoming events were
announced.

15. Motion by Com. Veldre seconded by Com. Ross, to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 p.m.;
motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
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School Board Clerk Administrative Assistant



